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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

By: John Mifsud 

I hope all families are keeping well and safe during the recent turbulent weather 

conditions. 

Term 4 has started off on a very positive note with most students across the school 

attending every day since the commencement of the term. 

I was thrilled to receive notification at the end of Term 3 that I was successful in the 

application for a $130,000 grant for the expansion of the Outside Hours Care program 

here at the school. The funding was to support the expansion of the program to include a 

school holiday program during all vacation periods for the next two years.  

A portion of the funds will also be used to renovate the small kitchenette currently 

located in the MP Room. The plan is for this new kitchen to be used by the OSHC 

provider during their hours of operation and will also be available to classroom teachers 

to support the teaching and learning program.  

Given our relatively small student population, it has always been very difficult to run and 

sustain an OHSC care program over the school holiday period due to the small uptake of 

families showing an interest in the program. However, because of the funds we have 

obtained through the grant, it means that TheirCare will be able to ensure the program is 

a viable one, with most of the money going towards resourcing and staffing costs.  

From the start of 2023, the school holiday program will be open to families to book their 

child in. Costs and details regarding the wonderful holiday program on offer by 

TheirCare will be made available to families. 

This is a great result for our school community and will no doubt help to support 

working and non-working families over the various vacation periods over the next two 

years. 

 

 

October 27th, 2022 

Key Dates- Term 4 

--- 

Camp Grade 3-6 

Wednesday 26th October – Friday 

28th October 

--- 

Curriculum Day  

Monday 31st October 

(No students attending) 

--- 

Melbourne Cup 

(Public Holiday- No students 

attending)- Tuesday 1st November 

--- 

Melbourne Cup Hat Parade 

Thursday 3rd November 

9AM-9:30AM (COLA) 

--- 

Prep – 2 Sleepover 

Friday 4th November 

--- 

Police visit- P/1 

Monday 14th November 

--- 

Prep Transition #1 

(Parent info session) 

Friday 18th November 

---- 

Step up Day #1 P-5 

Monday 21st November 

--- 

Melbourne Zoo Excursion Grade 2/3 

& ¾ 

Thursday 24th November 

--- 

Prep Transition #2 

(Parent info session) 

Friday 25th November 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL UPDATE 

Dear Families,  

The past fortnight has been exciting at APS with lots happening. Students at the school have been buzzing 

with excitement about our Doxa Camp, upcoming Prep-2 Sleepover and the incursions that have been 

booked in for this term. With so much happening, it’s a timely reminder to ensure that you check with 

your child each day to see if any notes have been sent home from the office, so that important information 

is not missed.  

Landscaping Works:  

John Mifsud, Meredith O’Callaghan and selected students and classes have been busy planting and tidying 

up the veggie gardens. It’s been great to see so many keen students want to help to beautify our wonderful 

school. The new grassed area will serve a ‘quiet zone’ at break times, where students can sit in the shade 

with a book, or just sit quietly and enjoy nature. It’s a welcome time out for some of our students from the 

busy school yard.  

Cooking Program: 

Thanks to the families who expressed an interest in participating in our Cooking Program, supported by 

Foodbank. Families who were first to put in their application forms by the due date have been contacted 

by email to confirm your participation. If you are unsure if you were selected, please contact Jen or I to 

find ask.  

Student Leadership: 

Students who were interested in student leadership roles recently wrote and presented a speech at a whole 

school assembly. Those who were present for the speeches were thoroughly impressed with how the 

students spoke and the thought that went into their speeches. We also have finalised the House Captains 

for 2023, all student leaders will be told later in the term if they were successful in their applications. 

ELECTION DAY FUNDRAISER HELP NEEDED 

Thank you to all the families that have contacted the school to say that they would be able to help out for 

the upcoming BBQ fundraiser on Saturday 26 November 2022. We still need a few more volunteers to 

support on the day, if you can spare an hour that would be greatly appreciated.  Please contact the 

principal, John Mifsud. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KINDER BUDDIES 

 

 

 

Some of the awesome Grade 6 students met with their kinder buddies again. The kinder and grade 6 

students really enjoyed spending time with each other. There was lots happening including potion making, 

Play Do creations and the sharing of story books.  It is developing into a wonderful partnership. We look 

forward to seeing this continue in 2023. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CAMP 2022 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMPULSORY HATS IN TERM 4 

Please be aware that as part of the school’s Uniform Policy, all students are required to wear a school 

bucket hat in Terms 1 & 4. Hats are available to purchase at the school from our school uniform shop. 

Please ensure this hat is clearly labelled with your child’s name on it. Any student that is not wearing a 

school bucket hat will be required to play in the COLA (Covered Outdoor Learning Area) during the 

whole of break times. 

 

ATTENDANCE 

 HELP YOUR CHILD SUCCEED IN SCHOOL: BUILD THE HABIT OF GOOD ATTENDANCE EARLY 

SCHOOL SUCCESS GOES HAND IN HAND WITH GOOD ATTENDANCE! 

Did you know? 

• Starting in kindergarten, too many absences can cause children to fall behind in school 

• Missing 10 percent (or about 18 days) can make it harder to learn to read 

• Students can still fall behind if they miss just a day or two days every few weeks 

• Being late to school may lead to poor attendance 

• Absences can affect the whole classroom if the teacher has to slow down learning to help children catch up 

Attending school regularly helps children feel better about school—and themselves. Start building this habit in 

preschool so they learn right away that going to school on time, every day is important. 

Good attendance will help children do well in high school, tertiary education and at work 

What you can do 

• Set a regular bed time and morning routine 

• Lay out clothes and pack backpacks the night before 

• Find out what day school starts and make sure your child has the required shots 

• Introduce your child to teachers and classmates before school starts to help transition 

• Don’t let your child stay home unless they are truly sick 

• Keep in mind complaints of a stomachache or headache can be a sign of anxiety and not a reason to stay 

home 

• If your child seems anxious about going to school, talk to teachers, school counsellors, or other parents for 

advice on how to make her feel comfortable  

• Develop back‐up plans for getting to school if something comes up. Call on a family member, a neighbour, 

or another parent 

• Avoid medical appointments and extended trips when school is in session 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE HEROES 

A huge congratulations to these attendance heroes. They had a lovely pizza lunch as a way 

of acknowledging their outstanding attendance throughout Term 3. They all achieved 

between 98% - 100% attendance over the course of Term 3. Well done! 

SAVE THE DATE 

End of year School Concert and Art show – Monday 12th December 

Curriculum Day – Tuesday 13th December (No students attending) 

Grade 6 Graduation Night- Thursday 15th December 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GARDENING @ APS 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All families were sent letters with their own 

unique code. Please download the Compass 

app and connect ASAP. Important reminders, 

updates, letters, notes etc. will be circulated via 

this platform throughout 2022. Please contact 

the office if you require a new sign in. 

Please follow us on Instagram 

Ardeer.PS 

All families should now be connected to their child’s 2022 

class. This is a wonderful platform to see your child’s learning 

progression as you connect with their learning portfolio. If 

you have not connected and require a new sign in code, 

please see your child’s teacher ASAP. 

GET CONNECTED 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


